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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Parish website;  
http://wetheringsettcumbrockford.onesuffolk.net/home/ 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS  ~  Sue Stannard               01449 767752 

CHURCH WARDENS ~ Michael Churchill                      01449 768869 
                                    ~ Edward Gordon-Hall                 07780 495851 

WETHERINGSETT V C PRIMARY SCHOOL                   01449 766215 

Headteacher  ~  Mrs Hookway    Chair of Governors  ~  Jo Pitt 

PARISH TREE WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred               01728 860482 

TOWNLANDS TRUST ~  Lynne Cockerton                    01728 862001 

PARISH FOOTPATH WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred     01728 860482 

RSPCA  Suffolk E & Ips branch ~ Ian Hendry               01449 767747 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE ~ Reporting, Info or Enquiries   101 

MENDLESHAM HEALTH CENTRE                                  01449 767722 

NEWSLETTER  ~  Editor, Cally Buch                             01449 766417 

                          ~  Adverts/Invoicing, Bernie Grindlay  07745 503967              

                          ~  Distribution, Sue & Eddie Payne      01449 767794  

           Email    ~  wetheringsettnews@gmail.com  

DISCLAIMER 
All adverts are placed in good faith, and the publishers cannot undertake 
responsibility for work carried out. 
The opinions expressed in articles are not necessarily those of the editor.  We cannot 
be held responsible for the accuracy of material submitted for publication; however, 
we reserve the right to refuse inclusion; to edit or amend as we think appropriate.   
The newsletter is produced in good faith but errors and omissions may occur during 
the process of production.  Please let us know if this is the case so that any errors 
may be corrected in future editions. 

Contributions from the village community for inclusion in the newsletter 

are welcomed 

Deadline for copy 15th of every month 



 3 

Dates for the Diary 
September See dates for the Middy on page 18/19 
 

Fri & Sat 
      17th & 18th     Neighbourhood Plan Policy Ideas Exhibition 
     

        All Saints Church
  

 

I wonder if, like me, you 
can’t believe that 
September is here again, 
and we can see the days visibly growing shorter. 

Let’s hope that for children returning to school this 
month they can experience an uninterrupted school 
year.   

We have much to look forward in the village –the 
refurbishment of our village hall is under way and 

we can anticipate the return of social activities in improved 
surroundings; starting with a Christmas Quiz, and not forgetting 
the ‘Curtains Up’ panto.  The hall will be available for 
the start up of other activities—please contact Sue 
Stannard for details of availability (01449 767752). 
 

As always, enjoy your month Cally (Editor) 

Welcome to the 
September issue of 
your Newsletter 

Village Hall News – Advance warning of closure 
 

Following on from the storm damage to the roof earlier this year, repairs 
will begin in September.   We apologise for the inconvenience this will 
cause to our regular users but hope that these repairs, combined with 
work on the south wall, will give the Village Hall a new lease of life for 
the future. 

 

To facilitate these renovations and repairs the Village Hall will be 
closed between  

1st September ‘21 and 30th November ‘21. 
These dates could be subject to change, but we plan to celebrate the  
re-opening with a Christmas Quiz.  Further details will be published in 

subsequent newsletters and on the Parish Website. 
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Ring: JASON 07791 339432 

JASON HAS LOGS FOR SALE 



 5 



 6 



 7 

D.I.ALSTON Ltd     the cedars     BROCKFORD 
20ft Containers for self storage: 

£100/month inc VAT  
 

We can also store your caravan on hardstanding. 
Enquiries:  07788 974169 

To let: 

Offices and Workshops  ALSO   

Holiday  Accommodation  
at Brockford  Railway Siding    

Tel: 01449 766231 

tonyalston@hotmail.com 

Advertise 
your 

business  

HERE! 
See page 11 for 

details 

When you teach a wolf to meditate he becomes aware wolf 
 

I’m reading a book called ‘Quick Money for Dummies’, by 
Robin Banks 
 

The girl  in the middle of the tennis court is Anette 

mailto:tonyalston@hotmail.com
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  A Celebration of Nature 
All Creatures, Great and Small 

 

Insects  

Feared by some, loved 
by many, but needed by 

us all 

We all delight in a butterfly as it 

flits from plant to plant. What if we 

do not see these beautiful crea-

tures anymore? We have lost 75% of our insects over the last 40 

years and the solution to turning this around lies with us all. Looking 

at this decline realistically, and on a personal level, we need insects to 

pollinate the food we eat. Our recommended five a day fruit & veg 

consumption relies on it.  Insects pollinate our crops, recycle dung, 

leaves and creatures that have died. They keep the soil healthy, & 

control pests, amongst many other things. Birds, fish and frogs all rely 

on insects for food and wildflowers for pollination. Without them, our 

world would slowly cease to function. This decline, in turn, leads to 

the same in their predators. 

 

 

 

Leave grass long and you will hear crick-

ets and grasshoppers. Do we really want 

silent, sterile gardens anyway?  

 

We all enjoy the swifts and bats in & around the church 

here in Wetheringsett. Perhaps, because the church-

yard hosts an abundant insect life with its wild flowers 

and grasses they are still attracted there.   



 9 

 

 

 

 

A Celebration of Nature cont. 
Butterflies such as Meadow Browns 

and Gatekeepers (a name which 

developed through being seen around gate-

posts where clumps of flowers grow in gate-

ways and along hedgerow) will take up resi-

dence, their caterpillars feeding on many varieties of grasses.  Allow-

ing wildflowers to seed will bring pollinators such 

as bees, hoverflies and butterflies. It is evident 

this year that roundabouts and verges are being 

encouraged to grow as a natural habitat to in-

sects. As long as roadside visibility is not compro-

mised, we should delight in the wild carrot flowers 

and grasses now flowering, and who wouldn’t 

want to see the Alexanders in Springtime lining the coastal verges? 

All hosting so much life! Not to be viewed as neglect at all, but as a 

haven for the invertebrates on which we humans rely. If everyone 

makes an effort and allows as much wild growth on the land around 

them as they can, we can halt the decline. This world is, after all, a 

host to us all.  

Read more: Silent Earth by Dave Goulson 

Ref: Wild East www.wildeast.co.uk hoping to return 250,000  

hectares of space to nature allowing it to recover and thrive. 

Pledge land, however small, to support nature.  

Meadow Brown 

Gatekeeper 

http://www.wildeast.co.uk
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Debenham & District 

Need help with 
your PC? 

Friendly advice & training  

Repairs & upgrades 

No fix, no fee 
Windows – Web – Email 

Microsoft Word & Excel expert 

Home network – WiFi  – TV links 

At your Home or Business 

Phone Chris on  
0757 069 5279 

email: info@ubestree.co.uk 
www.ubestree.co.uk 
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Ipswich Mobile Library Route 7 
   

7H Brockford St  Old Griffin  1245 – 1300 

7I Wetheringsett  Hockey Hill  1405 – 1420 

7J Wetheringsett  Wetherup St  1430 – 1445 

7K Wetheringsett  Park Green  1450 – 1505 
Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk 

Telephone: 01473 263838 
Calling every 4 weeks on Thursdays 

 

Next visits: Thursday 23rd September 

 ADVERTISING RATES  
for the Wetheringsett-Cum-Brockford Newsletter 

 

A5 Full Page         11 Issues  - £ 100.00   5 Issues  -  £  50.00 
A5 Half Page         11 Issues  - £   50.00   5 Issues  -  £  25.00 
A5 Quarter Page        11 Issues  - £   40.00   5 Issues -  £  20.00 
Back cover         11 Issues  - £ 150.00   5 Issues -  £  75.00 

 

 RING Bernie Grindlay on 07745 503967 
bernadette.grindlay@skycom  

     WE WELCOME NEW ADVERTISERS    

Paper recycling 
Our Paper Banks throughout the district are 
being gradually removed from re-cycling sites. 
 

This is because contractors no longer found it 
viable to continue the service. 
 

Waste Management Services at Mid-Suffolk & Babergh are exploring if 
possible alternative schemes could provide a cost effective solution, 
and will keep parishes updated on developments. 
 

In the meantime, residents can continue to recycle cardboard and  
paper widely across Suffolk at local recycling centres and through 
kerbside recycling collections – where additional dry, flattened, card-
board can also be left beside the recycling bin. 

mailto:help@suffolklibraries.co.uk?subject=Mobile%20library%20enquiry
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Michael Brame 

60 Pretyman Avenue, Bacton, IP 14 4NY 

“A” rated UPVC windows, doors and conservato-
ries with ‘A’ rated installation ‘C’ rated prices 

Complete replacement of fascias, soffits, guttering 
and downpipes 

Needing quotes for any of the above? 

Contact Michael on  

01449 781533   mob. 07931 784470 
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Friends of Debenham Library 

 

Fines and charges are now reintroduced and loan periods are back 
to 3 weeks. You can renew your items online or at the library.  

 

By September the Summer 
Reading Challenge will be 
coming to an end, so if any 
children are taking part, get 
those six books read very 
soon!  

 

Happily service is back to normal for Suffolk Libraries, so come in and 
borrow some books or DVDs!  
Look on the website www.suffolklibraries.co.uk for events happening in 
libraries around Suffolk.  

For free audiobooks, ebooks, films, newspapers/magazines and other 
online services, use your library card at  www.suffolklibraries.co.uk. 

There are also podcasts and videos available on the YouTube channel  
(SuffolkLibraries).  

Opening hours: 
Tuesday:  0930 am – 1300 pm  Wednesday :  1500  – 1930 pm 
Saturday:  0900 am – 1300 pm  Sunday:  1200 – 1600 pm 
 

Tel: 01728 861940  

School Corner, Debenham IP14 6PL (next to Primary School).       

www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/visit/locations-and-times/debenham-library 

Facebook: @DebenhamLibraryFriends       

Email: debenham.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk 

See www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/coronavirus for the latest details 

Quote of the month 

Life is short, Break the Rules. Forgive quickly,  

Kiss slowly. Love truly. Laugh uncontrollably And  

never regret ANYTHING That makes you smile.  
Mark Twain 

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk
http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/coronavirus
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Do you have anything ‘to say’?  Any thoughts you would like 
to share with the rest of us— or just something you would 

like to ‘get off your chest’ 
Please send your thoughts on the article above - or any other  

matter to wetheringsettnews@gmail.com  
 

(Please refer to  Disclaimer on page 2) 

Have your say …. 

Have you thought about the electric car? 

The Government is determined to 
have everything electric before 
too long but I am not sure it has 
thought it all through. There are 
far more questions than answers, 
particularly about cars. In the 
country, most of us can get our 
cars near enough to our houses 
to charge up the battery but the 

person in the high rise flat cannot. Stowmarket Council are rumoured 
to be putting chargers in the car parks, and not charging for park-
ing.  One reads about the people who arrive at the motor way service 
station to find the charger out of action. If one runs to a halt on the 
road, one cannot take the can and ask for a gallon of electricity.  By 
the time the Government is losing all the £20bn/year from lost fuel 
and other duties, it will turn to the electric car  and take away its tax 
free status.  

How green is all this? How much energy does it take to mine the ex-
pensive metals in the huge batteries , and what happens to the dead 
ones after 7 years, or less?  

Perhaps somebody can respond in the next Newsletter, with some 
answers and say how good it will all be. 
Tony Alston 
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BEV & KIRSTY  

 

FORMERLEY CURL UP & DYE 

 

 

WE ARE BOTH FULLY QUALIFIED WITH OVER 40 YEARS  
OF EXPERIENCE BETWEEN US 

 

PROFESSIONAL ADVICE AND PERSONAL  ATTENTION  

IN ALL ASPECTS OF HAIRDRESSING 

 

PERMS: COLOURS: HI-LITES: CASUAL PUT-UPS WEDDING HAIR: RESTYLES Etc 

FOR ALL THE FAMILY AT UNBEATABLE PRICES 

SENIOR CITIZEN RATES TUESDAY ONLY 

EAR PIERCING AVAILABLE 
 

EASY OFF ROAD PARKING 
 

LOYALITY CARD, STAMP EVERY SERVICE 

ALL DEBIT/CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED   

GIFT VOUCHERS AVAILABLE 

 

FOR ALL ADVICE AND APPOINTMENTS   
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Mid-Suffolk Light Railway  
Museum 
01449 766899 

www.mslr.org.uk 
Brockford Station, Wetheringsett, IP14 5PW 

 
 

At last signs of normality as Mid Suffolk Light 
Railway visitors will once again be able to turn 

up and buy their ticket(s) at the gate booking office. However we will 
also be retaining our pre-booking system via the website which has 
been a great success. So now there’s a choice and those who prefer 
to organise their visit in advance can do so via the ‘Book Tickets’ 
page on the Middy website www.mslr.org.uk  
 

Nonetheless we will remain Covid aware and compliant with  
current guidelines 

 

Trains will often feature more than one loco in operation. Visitors can 
ride the trains as many times as they like and all the railway and mu-
seum facilities will be open when trains are running - the Middy muse-
um, shop, café, Restoration Shed visits and real ale bar. 
 

Major new exhibits at the museum this summer include the Fowler 
Shredded Wheat shunter. This pretty little engine may be diesel pow-
ered, but it has a copper capped exhaust chimney which gives a very 
steam like effect. In April this year the Middy won the Heritage Rail-
way Association’s prestigious Morgan Restoration Award for returning 
‘Shreddie’ to running condition. 

 

For more information visit www.mslr.org.uk or contact John Reeve 
01986 798019 or email marketing@mslr.org.uk 

 

Middy Café 
Now open to the local community on Wednesday 

and Saturday mornings 9am—1pm (when the railway 
volunteers are there) plus Friday evenings 6 to 9pm; all 

for tasty take-aways!  

http://www.mslr.org.uk/
http://www.mslr.org.uk/
mailto:marketing@mslr.org.uk
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Open Mon  - Fri  9am-4pm,   Sat  9am  - 12pm    

Closed Sundays  and Bank Holidays 

Special events and visits during the 
summer include —  

 
29th and 30th August - Hornby Collectors Day 

& Model Mania 
Hornby Dublo and O Gauge of course but, in ad-
dition, a wide range of models of all sorts will be 
on display. Truly trains and boats and planes. 

The railway will have two locos in steam during the weekend. 
 
4th and 5th September - County Railway Gala 
Not just steam trains, but a whole array of vehicles and machinery from 
rural life in the beginning of the 20th century and maybe earlier.  
 

The Middy’s offers a fascinating visit for families and rail fans alike. 
Opening times are from 10.30 to 17.00 (last train 16.00). Prices are 

£10.00 adults, £5.00 children under 16, families (2 + 2) £25.00. 

Just failed my driving test.  When the examiner asked me “What 
sign would you expect to see down a narrow country road?”       
Apparently ‘fresh eggs for sale’ wasn’t the answer ... 
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Swimming Lessons 

Private one-to-one swimming lessons nr Wetheringsett 

For all ages and abilities 

30 min sessions 

Available on weekday evenings and weekends  

Experienced, STA Qualified, CRB checked and Insured 

Call 07910 376 906 or  

Email theswimteacher@yahoo.com for details 

Ready to go …! 

Portraiture, model portfolios 

Commercial/Industrial Photography 

email: stenningphotographic@gmail.com 

www.michael-stenning.format.com 

Stenning Photographic 

Ready to go …! 
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Woofles of Wetheringsett 

It’s a Dog’s Life  
Hello everyone…. 
We had a visitor recently who told 
us they are about to get a puppy. I 
thought it might be a good idea to 

talk about some of the things they would need to know, 
based on my experience and expertise…. 
Rules: very important to set boundaries. As an example 
where the puppy is allowed to sit, sleep etc.  
In my case within a week or so it was wherever I wanted it 
to be. Why would I choose the floor when the sofa is much 
more comfortable? I  
Bedtime was slightly more tricky. They did try the crate 
approach for a while but I soon had them thinking I was 
lonely and needed comforting by being snuggled up with 
them. It worked. I do let them share the bed though as long 
as they don’t try and take up too much space.  
Items in the house: socks, slippers anything chewable. The 
rule here is if it’s yours and I want it- it’s mine! 
If it’s broken and no longer interesting, it’s yours. 
If I’ve chewed something up, all the pieces are mine until I 
no longer want them.  
This rule also applies to toys. They need to be left around 
the house to play with as needed. Please don’t complain if 
you tread on a squeaky toy in the middle of the night.  
I do hope these few ideas are helpful to any new puppies 
(or should I say owners!)  

  Woofles of Wetheringsett 

 



 22 



 23 

Wetheringsett cum Brockford Parish Council 
Report on the meeting held Monday 2nd August 

 

Change of Venue for Parish Council Meetings – please note due to the closure 
of the Village Hall for maintenance work over the next few months parish 
council meetings from September – November 2021 will be held in the Stable 
Block at Wetheringsett Manor School.  Meetings will be open to the public as 
usual but space will be limited.   Please let the Clerk know if you wish to 
attend. 
Thanks are recorded to the Manor School for use of their building. 
Planning – a number of planning applications were considered for 
recommendation to MSDC Planning, these included the Town Lane haulage 
site (extension of the haulage yard and stacking containers) and land east of 
Hockey Hill (application for 14 dwellings).  The parish council recommended 
refusal of both applications, full comments can be found on the MSDC 
planning website. 
Play Area – there have again been reports of broken glass and beer bottles in 
the children's play area at the rear of the village hall.   These have been 
cleared away by concerned parents and/or child carers.  As maintainers of the 
play area the Parish Council would remind parishioners this is a play area for 
children and parents/carers only and not for social gatherings or dogs.   It is 
important the play area is kept safe and welcoming for children. 
Cemetery Grass – a complaint had been received regarding the condition of 
the grass in the cemetery, that it was overgrown particularly around the 
memorial stones.   As in previous years the parish council has offered to carry 
out four grass cuts and a one or two strims per grass cutting season.   These 
are spread over the months of April – October and weather dependent.  The 
parish council hopes to preserve the balance of a rural cemetery as well as 
being welcoming for parishioners and visitors. 
Village Hall – as part of the refurbishment work of the Hall the parish council 
has pledged a sum of £15,000 for replacement of the windows and installation 
of patio doors, other refurbishment work will include roof replacement and 
replacement of the south wall.  When complete the work will make a huge 
difference to the facilities and ambience of the Hall for the benefit of 
parishioners, both schools, community and other groups.   As always the 
parish council recorded its huge thanks to the village hall committee for the 
work they do and to all donors and volunteers involved. 
Date of next meeting:  Monday 6 September 2021, 7pm at the Stable Block, 

Wetheringsett Manor School, Church Street.  
Parishioners welcome to attend. 
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Snippets from the Village History: 
Foundation of the School cont.  … 

School Building 
 
In the Records Office there are accounts and receipts showing that (prior 

to the 1901 Act of Parliament) *  there was a rate of 2d in the pound for house 
occupiers and 4d in the pound for house owners levied on the village. 
(To pay for the new school buildings) *  An approach was made to Mr Thomas 
Cracknell—who declined to pay … letter herewith: 
 

Wickham Skeith, Stonham. 
February 26th 1874 

 

Dear Sir, 
In reply to your letter of the 23rd. I beg to say however willing we 
should have been to subscribe to your school fund, we are unable to 
do so as the income from our small farm in Brockford is appropriated 
solely to the expenses of our church.  We also think you can hardly 
class Trustees of a Charity with the Landowners of your parish. 
I am, Dear Sir 

Yours truly 
Thomas Cracknell 

 
Mr J Henniker wrote from his Carlton Club in 1874 and he appeared to 
be in agreement to some request for school requirements but it has 
been impossible to have any more relevant correspondence. 
 
Carlton Club 
March 11th 1874 
Sir, 
I will with pleasure take my part in the arrangement you mention in 
your letter of March 3rd for additions required to the schools at 
Wetheringsett, provided of course, all the other Landowners consent to 
the proposal. 
I am 

Yours faithfully, 
J Henniker 

A cash book shows that 116 people paid a rate of either 2d or 4d in the 
pound in April 1875 

 
* inserted by the editor 
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IS YOUR HOME SAFE 

FROM FIRE?  

Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service  

     Safer Home Visit   

 A free visit by a specialist Prevention  

 Practitioner, Community Fire Volunteer or  
 Operational crew 

  
 SFRS Prevention team and Fire fighters 

are    dedicated to saving lives by working 

with the community, discussing fire safety 

and offering advice to eliminate or reduce 

the risk of a fire occurring in the home. 

Free smoke alarms will be fitted if you do 

not have any.  

Customer feedback,   

 

Mrs B has phoned in to 

pass her thanks on to 

your practitioner for a 

very helpful Safer Home 

Visit. Mrs B said the ser-

vice was excellent, effi-

cient, and she feels far 

more safe after the visit.  

 

Call Fire Business Support 01473 260588  

Please contact us if 

you: 

Have concerns 
over fire safety in 

your home 

Do not have working 

smoke alarms 

You cannot hear your 
alarms at home 
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TAYLORMADE KITCHENS 
BEDROOMS  ~  BATHROOMS 

Professional, Meticulous Installations or supply only 
 

Tel: 01728 860856   Mob: 07860 602317  ~  taylormadekitchens.neil@gmail.com 

Traditional to Ultramodern 
 

Standard sizes or Bespoke 
(Plywood carcase option) 
 

Graite,Quartz,Timber,Corian 
or Laminate worktops 
 

Most makes of appliances 
 

Built-in wardrobes 
 

Large range of bathroom  
suites and showers 

Deer slot 
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Wetheringsett Manor 

School 
 

We have now been open a full  

academic year and would like to thank everyone in the village of 

Wetheringsett for the help and support along the way! 
 

The pupils are off now, enjoying the summer holidays, and we look 

forward to what the new year will bring for us in September. 
 

If you require further information call: -     01449 703935 
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WETHERINGSETT PARISH COUNCILLORS 

mailto:broadoaksuffolk@googlemail.com
mailto:tonyalston@hotmail.com
mailto:sally.lacey@btconnect.com
mailto:mikepease@btinternet.com
mailto:greenhils2911@gmail.com
mailto:rachelleech67@btinternet.com
mailto:clairehestcourt@gmail.com
mailto:dsbwsettpc@gmail.com
mailto:lynne.cockerton@btopenworld.com
mailto:Andrew.Stringer@midsuffolk.gov.uk
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